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President’s Message 

Hello Everyone. Don’t you just really 
love spring in Michigan? What a great 

time to enjoy flying. I know Jim and 

Heather have been doing a great job of 
reminding everyone about our Young 

Eagles day this Saturday, but this is an-
other reminder that “another aviation 

enthusiast” is always welcome. The 
more, the merrier! I will be there with 

the Cherokee. I know, I’d really like to 

show off the RV-8A, but there are times 
when those extra two seats are really 

nice. Speaking of the RV-8A, I will tell 
you more about it and how Dave Hull 

was such a great help to me in picking it 

up from Beaufort SC. On that note, I 
would like to dedicate the meeting on 

May 6 to bringing everyone up to speed 
on what everyone else is doing lately 

and hopefully get to know one and an-
other a little better. If you have any pic-

tures that tell a story bring them along 

or email them to me.  

I wish to express my sincere thanks to 

Tom Aardema for the super presenta-
tion he gave us last meeting on his ad-

ventures in his bedroom ---- ah, ah sim-

ulator room and the long, interesting 
and exciting journey he has had with 

computers and aircraft simulation.  

Looking forward to seeing you all on 

Saturday or Wednesday or both. 

Bob Aardema 
President, EAA Chapter 221 

robert.aardema@wmich.edu 

Next Meeting 

Wednesday, May 6th, 2015 
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AirZoo East Campus 

Chapter Update 

 
Bob Aardema’s New RV-8 

 

3101 E. Milham 
Portage, MI 49002 

Map at www.EAA221.org 

Andy Millin 

EAA 221 Newsletter Editor & Webmaster 
amillin@sbcglobal.net 

Unless otherwise specified, our chapter meetings 
are the first Wednesday of the month at 7:00 p.m. 
at the Airzoo Flight Center Classroom on the 
west side of the Kalamazoo-Battle Creek Interna-
tional Airport. 

EAA 221 Young Eagles Rally 
Saturday, May 2nd 

Our chapter Young Ea-
gles Rally is this Satur-

day. 

Volunteers, including 
pilots, are still needed. 

Details at www.eaa221.org 

Click this link to see our Sign-Up on 

VolunteerSpot: http://vols.pt/s4sYSh 

The parking lot/airplane ramp at the 
AirZoo East Campus is being repaved, 

so we will be in a slightly different loca-
tion for Young Eagles. 

It is Kalamazoo Air Zoo, North Campus, 

5825 Willoughby Drive, Portage, MI 
49002 

Instead of taking E Milham all the way 
to the end, turn left on Willoughby. 

There will be signs. We will be inside the 
classroom building (no big blue canopy 

this year). 

We'll be flying from the west side of that 
hangar. 

See you Saturday! 

 

Classified Ads 

FOR SALE - AIRPLANE STUFF; Differen-

tial Cylinder Pressure Tester. Air Pow-

ered Vacuum. ICOM IC-A4 Hand Held 
Transceiver. PTT Switch w/Lock-Tight 

Jack. 4 Qts. Phillips X/C 20w-50 oil plus 
Misc. other stuff. Call Vic Schroeder, 

Ph. 269-365-0397 
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Chapter 221 

www.eaa221.org 

Supporting the recreational builder/flyer with technical, social, and political news to promote flying safety 

and enjoyment: 

 

President Bob Aardema 372-1965 robert.aardema@wmich.edu 

Vice President Kevin Mazer 649-4957 kevinmazer@gmail.com 

Treasurer Dave Hull 323-2669 davhull@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary Conrad Kraft 345-1926 mo75fa@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Editor Andy Millin 685-1643 amillin@sbcglobal.net 

 

Jim Butcher  375-5923 butcher43@att.net 

 

Bob Aardema 372-1965 robert.aardema@wmich.edu 

Terry Brokaw 279-7197 terrybrokaw@gmail.com 

 

John Amundson 731-5135 jamund1009@aol.com 

VOLUNTEER SAFETY PILOTS: 
Terry Brokaw (h) 279-7197  terrybrokaw@gmail.com 

Brian Eckstein (h) 624-6719  eckstein@net-link.net 

Carlos Fernandez (h) 353-5911  carlosf71@hotmail.com 

Barb Goodwin (h) 375-9399  b19977@chartermi.net 

(Available for Wings hours, BFRs and Flight Instruction) 

Charles Martell (h) 343-6972  cmartell@net-link.net 

Andy Millin (h) 685-1643 (w) 345-2564 amillin@sbcglobal.net 

Eric Schlanser (h) 637-3949   eschlanzer@yahoo.com 

  

Articles are solicited from all members.  Please contact Andy Millin at 345-2564 x201, or mail articles or 

news to amillin@sbcglobal.net 
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